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Rob Weber, President 

Garden Street Iron & Metal Inc. of SW Florida 

3350 Metro Parkway 

Fort Myers, FL 33916 

Email: rob@gsimrecycling.com 

 

Re: Lee County – SW 

 Garden Street Iron & Metal Inc. of SW Florida 

 Permit No.[s] 0296251 – 003 – S0/08 

 WACS ID No. 98386 

 Closure and Post Closure Long-term Care Cost Estimates 

 

Dear Mr. Weber: 

 

Please be advised the recalculated cost estimate for Closure and Post Closure Long-term 

Care Cost Estimates, dated and received April 18, 2019 with respect to the Garden Street 

Iron & Metal Inc. of SW Florida has been reviewed and is hereby approved. The approved 

copy can be found at the following link:  

 

https://depedms.dep.state.fl.us:443/Oculus/servlet/shell?command=getEntity&[guid=8.29571

6.1]&[profile=Fiscal] 

 

Please note if the approval shows a decrease in a cost estimate amount, this letter is not 

authorization to decrease the amount of the financial instrument.  Please submit the financial 

assurance documents (Escrow Account Audit Report, etc.) corresponding to the approved 

estimates to: 

Solid Waste Financial Coordinator 

Attention:  Tor Bejnar 

Florida Department of Environmental Protection 

2600 Blair Stone Road, Mail Station 4548 

Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400 

 

The next inflation adjusted closure cost estimate for this facility is due between January 1 

and March 1, 2020. 
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June 10, 2019 

 

 

 

Should you have any questions, please contact Rick Roudebush at (239) 344-5653, or 

rick.roudebush@FloridaDEP.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Ryan Snyder  

Environmental Manager 

Florida Department of Environmental Protection 

 

RS/RK/rr 

 

cc: Solid.Waste.Financial.Coordinator@floridaDEP.gov 

William Keene, PE (tim@keenefl.com)  

Tor Bejnar – FDEP (Tor.Bejnar@floridaDEP.gov) 
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